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report of the chair of the committee on juridical and political affairs on consideration of the request of the government of the 

people’s republic of china to be granted the status of 

permanent observer To the organization

At its meeting of April 7, 2004, the Permanent Council heard a note from the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the People’s Republic of China, Mr. Li Zhaoxing, expressing the interest of his government to be granted the status of Permanent Observer to the Organization (CP/doc.3860/04).  The Permanent Council decided to refer that request to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) for consideration.
On May 20, 2004, the Permanent Council, having received from the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs the recommendations on the 20 topics assigned to it for study, together with the corresponding 20 draft resolutions, took note of the note presented to the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs by the Permanent Representatives of Argentina, Brazil, and Chile (CP/CAJP/INF.13/04), and decided to recommend to the Chair of the CAJP that the topic be discussed at a special meeting, to be held on May 21, 2004.

The Committee considered the topic on May 21 and 24, 2004.  At the first meeting, various delegations requested that consideration of the request presented by the People’s Republic of China be postponed.  However, a majority of the representatives felt otherwise.  Subsequently, a majority of the delegations indicated their support for granting permanent observer status.  Others, however, insisted that it was impossible, on that occasion, for them to give their views on the merits of the matter.


The Committee heard the presentation of Minister Counselor Youn Youming, given on behalf of the Ambassador of the People’s Republic of China to the United States of Americas, Mr. Yang Jiechi, on the request of the government of his country.

At the meeting of May 24, 2004, the majority decision 
was not to consider a draft resolution on this matter and that the Chair would report to the Permanent Council on the consideration given to the request of the Government of the People’s Republic of China, so that it would be the Council, pursuant to operative paragraph 3 of resolution CP/RES. 407 (573/84), that took the corresponding decision.

May 25, 2004

Juan Manuel Castulovich

Permanent Representative of Panama

Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs
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�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��Consulted Susana Ramsburg as to whether the Spanish implied that a vote was taken.  She agreed with my phrasing as set out above.   KRL





PAGE  

